July 30, 1975

Mr. Harold Weisberg Route 8 Frederick, Maryland 21701

Dear Mr. Weisberg:

Reference is made to your letter dated July 22, 1975, requesting certain documents contained in a memorandum of transfer from the United States Secret Service to Mrs. Evelyn Lincoln, National Archives, dated April 26, 1965.

As you are aware, materials acquired by the United States Secret Service relating to the assassination of President Kennedy have been sent to the Administrator of General Services for preservation under such rules and regulations as he may prescribe.

In view of the foregoing, it is the position of the Secret Service that the primary custodian of documents relating to the assassination is the National Archives, a component unit of the General Services Administration.

With reference to your request for specific documents between Fox, Bouck and Madonia of November 29, 1963, and December 5, 1963, letter from Bouck to Stover, we wish to inform you that we do not have copies of these documents in our possession.

We trust that the foregoing information will constitute a satisfactory response to your inquiry.

Thomas J. Kelley
Assistant Director

Enclosure

bcc: AD-Admin.

AD-Protective Intelligence

Official Files

Chron.

ROG:jm 7/30/75